ESSEX STRAGGLERS' ORIENTEERING SOCIETY

Committee Meeting Monday 15th November @ 1930 hrs

@ Hatfield Peverel Village Hall  

Minutes
Present:  John Collyer (Chair), Eddie Banks (Permanent Course Officer), Julie Laver (Development Committee Chair), Jenny Collyer (Club Captain), Kevin Machin (Mapping Officer), Nancy Powell Davies (Treasurer), 
Dave Skinner (Fixtures Secretary), Jack Isbester (Secretary)
	Item

1 Apologies for absence were received from:

John Russell, Geraldine Russell, Tracey Apperley, Richard Barker, Andrew Cordle, Rachel Barford.
2 The Minutes of the meeting of 06.09.10 were approved.
3 Matters arising

4.1
There was good SOS representation at the BO Roadshow where we were guided through the services provided by British Orienteering.  It was disappointing that little was said about the approaching Four Tier structure.

4.2
Julie had attended a meeting about ‘Active Colchester’ which was promoting a School / Sports partnership which SOS also supports in principle.  Unfortunately funding may be withdrawn.   An Essex wide partnership is also trying to involve clubs.


4.3
Amendments to the Secretary's job description were approved


7.4
The committee noted that Eddie Banks was understudying  

                                    Jack Isbester as Organiser at Hatfield.

13.2
Andrew’s report that a Netbook computer and battery        

                        powered printerhad been purchased was noted


14.2
The latest BOF membership database can, and should, be 
                        downloaded from the SportIdent website before each event.   

                        For this process SOS has a SportIdent password, in the care 
                        of the SOS Secretary. SportIdent point out that if we change 
                        the password they will no longer be able to provide a
                        reminder if required, so we have decided not to change it.

                        Organiser’s Manual to update. 
4          Correspondence

1          It was noted that the new, more pricey, Forestry Commission 
National Agreement will come into force at the New Year, 

making it desirable where possible to book future events 
before end of year. Dave will keep this in mind.  The new 

agreement is not yet fixed in stone as BO and the FC are to 

continue to negotiate.
2         The Woodland Trust contacted SOS to invite support for    

             projects in Snowdonia and Scotland.  These were deemed too 
            distant for SOS support. 
5
Treasurer's report


1
The Treasurer’s Report showed the club’s finances to be in a                    

                        healthy state.

            2          It was agreed that club members who might be

                        inconvenienced by expending substantial sums buying 

                        equipment for SOS should inform Nancy of the details of what 

                        was required and Nancy would then make the purchase.  The 

                        possibility of obtaining a SOS credit card was discussed and 

                        rejected because it seemed to raise more problems than it 

                        solved.

3
The possibility of raising event fees was considered but no 

                        need for this was seen at present.

 6
Fixtures report

1
The Fixtures Sec raised the possibility of using a Start at the 

                        Eastern end of Baddow Ridge at a future event.   The 

                        possibility of using the Danbury Community Bus to ferry 

                        competitors was mentioned.

            2          The committee confirmed that at Regional Events helpers are 

                        not given free runs and other details for the Hatfield Event 

                        were discussed.
            3          The Fixtures Secretary’s proposals for 2011 and 2012 were 

                        discussed and agreed and Dave explained the options for 

                        our Class B event in 1913 (Writtle Forest in Feb / early 
                       March or Hatfield in Autumn.)
7
Mapping report 


1
Kevin presented his mapping report featuring good progress 

                        made with Writtle Forest.  Tom Edelsten’s work was found to 

                        be very pleasing.

2
It was noted that John Williams was continuing to map Hilly 

                        Fields.
8
Equipment and club kit report
                        There was no report but John informed the committee that 

                        Hilary wanted someone else to take over storing and caring 
                        for the club equipment.  John to write a Newsletter item.

 9
Publicity Officer’s report



Rachel’s report described her admirable efforts to publicise 

                         the club’ activities. Because she does not receive all the local

                         papers and listen to all the region’s radio programmes she 

                         does not know how many of her news items are used, and 

                         wants feedback.  Rachel to ask in the Newsletter for feedback

                        The committee agreed that she should be commended for her 
                        efforts.
10
Webmaster’s report

                         There was no report

11
Permanent Course Officer’s report


Eddie’s Report summarised the available courses and his 

                        plans for checking them over a period.  He proposed to enlist 

                        a member living locally to keep an eye on each course and to 

                        inform him in event of problems.  His proposals were 

                        welcomed.  He was told that Hanningfield Reservoir was not 

                        our responsibility, but we still had an interest in it and that 

                        there were plans for a PC at Burnham on Sea.

 

12
Development Committee report


1
Devcom report  The various activities described in the Report 

                        were noted with appreciation.


2
It was agreed that we should express interest in the ‘Get Back 

                        Into’ programme with M&S

3       Informal Planners for training events of any sort are wanted.
4       John offered to co-ordinate a summer league to run on 

      Thursday evenings alternating with SUFFOC's Wednesday 

      events.

13
EAOA report
                          There was no EAOA report but the EA Representative had 

                          provided the Secretary with the EAOA Committee meeting 

                                     dates for 2011.  The committee was told that there is to be a 

                                     Controllers' Course on 4th December that Kevin and, 

                                     possibly, Steve Cartwright were attending.
 

14
Membership report
                           There was no membership report though the Membership 

                           Secretary had provided a recent updated membership list.

15
AGM matters


1
The AGM Minutes were approved for submission to the next

                        AGM.


2
Junior Captain:  Alexander Ware is to be invited to accept the 

                        Position.

3
Award of the Mark Johnson Trophy-for the outstanding 

                        Junior was postponed.
16
AOB and date of next meeting 
            1           Jenny announced that  we had applied to attend the 

                         CompassSport Trophy Regional Round in Dorking in 
                         January next year, though we were not guaranteed to get our 
                         First choice.  25 people had shown interest in travelling to 
                        the event by coach.



2
Dates of next year’s committee meetings were agreed as 

                                    follows on the Monday, or occasionally on the Tuesday, 

                                    before the EA Committee meeting.

                                    Monday  17th January 2011



Tuesday  8th March 2011



Monday  9th May 2011


            Monday 12th Sept 2011



Friday 14th Oct 2011 for AGM 




Tuesday  8th November 2011
There being no further business the meeting closed at 2150hrs
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